South Tahoe Public Utility District

Board Meeting

Thursday, December 20, 2007

STUPD Board Members,

The purpose of my presentation is to increase the understanding of radon in South Lake Tahoe and to generate interest in preventative measures both on a public and private level.

At this time, as far as I can ascertain, STPUD is not out of compliance with Federal or State regulations concerning radon in drinking water.  It is my goal to encourage STPUD to be proactive in producing a plan to reduce radon levels at all of wells using aerators as you are currently doing in at least one well in Meyers.  My reasons are as follows:
1.
The technology to reduce radon at the well is quite simple and relatively cheap and can be added to any well as money and the opportunity present themselves.

2.
Radon is becoming more of an issue in South Lake Tahoe after the 2007 Tahoe Radon Survey which was performed by the State of California Department of Public Health Radon Office.  That survey showed that over 50% of the homes in South Lake Tahoe are over the EPA action level of 4 pCi/L (picocurries per liter).  50% is a high percent of homes when you compare it to 6% for Sacramento and only 1% for the entire state of California.  It is also high compared to other states such as Minnesota which has a state-wide radon ordinance with only 33% of houses over the EPA action level, or New Jersey, which requires any community with over 25% of the houses over the EPA action level to adopt a radon ordinance.

3.
Most radon in a house typically comes from the ground, not from water.  However, as more people mitigate their house or build out radon using RRNC (Radon Resistant New Construction) techniques when they build a new home, radon from water supplies can become the number one cause of radon in a house.

4.
January is National Radon Awareness Month and El Dorado County Environmental Management will be conducting a radon education and public outreach project.  I hope to be involved in training and workshops for building radon out of the Angora fire rebuilt houses.  I would love to be able to give a good report on what STPUD is doing to contain radon when the topic of radon in water comes up.    

5.
The U.S. Surgeon General has identified radon as a type 1 carcinogen, second only to tobacco smoke as a cause of lung cancer.  In fact he estimates that 21,000 people die from radon induced lung cancer each year.  
6.
While STPUD is under no legal requirement to do anything about radon in drinking water, we know there are high levels of radon in our water supply.  And while the EPA’s Proposed Drinking Water Rule has not yet gone into effect, and may never actually become law, the spirit of the law is that any water agency that can reduce its radon levels should reduce its radon levels.  Also water agencies should work with other agencies to educate the public on the dangers of radon and on ways to reduce radon (the Multimedia Mitigation plan; the actual law and web page are listed below).
7.
Finally, as a State and NEHA-NRPP Certified Radon Mitigation Provider, I would like to offer my services to help STPUD develop a plan to reduce radon in the water you deliver to your customers.  Please contact me for more information or if I can be of any help.  You might find my web site helpful in understanding the scope of the problem of radon in this mountain area. 

Jeff Miner

Radon At Tahoe

PO Box 2576

South Lake Tahoe, CA 96158

http://www.RadonAtTahoe.com
530-577-7293
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Appendix:

From the EPA Radon in Water web site:

http://www.epa.gov/OGWDW/radon/proposal.html

  The unique multimedia framework for this proposed regulation is outlined in the Safe Drinking Water Act as amended in 1996.

· First Option: States can choose to develop enhanced state programs to address the health risks from radon in indoor air -- known as Multimedia Mitigation (MMM) programs -- while individual water systems reduce radon levels in drinking water to 4,000 pCi/L or lower (picoCuries per liter, a standard unit of radiation). EPA is encouraging States to adopt this option because it is the most cost-effective way to achieve the greatest radon risk reduction.

· Second Option: If a state chooses not to develop an MMM program, individual water systems in that state would be required to either reduce radon in their system's drinking water to 300 pCi/L or develop individual local MMM programs and reduce levels in drinking water to 4000 pCi/L. Water systems already at or below 300 pCi/L standard would not be required to treat their water for radon.

  The proposed regulation identifies four criteria that MMM program plans would be required to meet to be approved by EPA:

· Public involvement in the development of the MMM plan;

· Quantitative goals for reducing radon in existing and new homes;

· Strategies for achieving these quantitative goals; and

· A plan for tracking and reporting results. 

